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Chairperson’s Corner
by George W. McCauslan

I
am writing this column
having just returned from the
semi-annual meeting of the
chairpersons of all of the

Sections of the Society of Actuaries
(there are a total of 16 Sections). That
meeting was a wonderful opportunity
to hear the thoughts of those who are
providing leadership to the various
Sections, to reconnect with friends
and colleagues from years past, and to
hear about what is happening with
the SOA.

The one point that came up time
and time again is the importance of
the Sections in providing a mecha-
nism for keeping the individual
member of the SOA connected with
the organization as a whole. In a
conversation with a friend from my
days on E&E, I was reminded of the
days (before I started in the profes-
sion, but not that long before) when
elections for the SOA officers
happened at the Annual Meeting and
only the fellows present could vote. At
that point (the 1960’s), there were
fewer than 1,500 fellows. Today, with
10,000 fellows and a total SOA
membership of 17,500, the kind of
personal connection that existed then
throughout the whole organization is
impossible. What has replaced that, at
least in part, are the Sections, which
permit the members to connect with a
smaller group of the members whose
interests are the same as theirs.

The SOA is in the midst of a
major review of its operations and
structure. One element that is being
carefully examined is the Section
system. It is seen as a possible way to

facilitate communication both to and
from the Board of Governors. Each
Section Council is clearer on the
particular concerns of the membership
of that Section, and can keep the
membership aware of SOA activity of
particular importance to them. And,
the Section Councils are generally
closer to the membership, so that they
can hear (and relay) concerns.

Your Section Council is here to
organize the kinds of programs that
you, the members of the Section, want
and need. We conducted the on-line
survey earlier this year to give us
better information on what you want
this Section to do—and who is willing
to help us to do it. As the smallest
Section (at just under 500 members),
we are better able to hear directly from
a large portion of our membership.
Please do not let that survey be the
only time that you give the Section
Council your feedback and ideas for
things that the Section could do.

Finally, I would encourage all of
you who are attending the Vancouver
meeting in late June to join us at the
Section reception on Sunday evening.
It will be a chance to meet members of
the Section Council, hear a bit about
our future direction (I promise to be
brief in my comments), and meet
other actuaries working in small
consulting firms. I hope to see you
there. �
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